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Overview 
In 2017, The Department of Licensing (DOL) and the Department of Corrections (DOC) created the Reentry Identicard 
process, resulting in the ability for incarcerated individuals to obtain an official identification card (Identicard) upon release 
supporting successful reentry into the community. This process supports a successful reentry into society following 
incarceration by implementing a mechanism that allows individuals leaving a state correctional facility to have a Washington 
State identification card upon release.  

Without a valid identification card, it is difficult for individuals to find gainful employment, open a bank account, and apply 
for other services and benefits upon release. This project aimed to facilitate the issuance of a Washington State DOL 
identification card to individuals who cannot visit a DOL office due to incarceration or provide acceptable documentation 
as evidence of identity. This allows quicker, easier access to housing, healthcare, and employment upon release.  

Through the passing of HB2099 during the 2023-24 legislative session, the DOC must now ensure that every consenting 
incarcerated individual who has been confined in a DOC facility for at least 60 days has a valid identicard or driver's license 
issued by the DOL, prior to release. The DOL is working to upgrade the existing identicard system to include the issuance 
of driver’s licenses.  

Success 
Through this partnership, individuals no longer need to go to more than one place to establish identity upon release, DOC 
is able to add a mailing address to their electronic system and report “homeless” accurately and can assist with the cost of 
the identicard issuance, regardless of an individual's financial situation.  

The chart below shows the number of State ID cards and driver’s licenses processed through October 2024. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

For more information: 
Karen Duranceau, Project Manager, karen.duranceau@doc.wa.gov  
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